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DIARY DATES 
 

FEBRUARY 
21st    Yr 4 Kitchen Garden 4A & 4B 
24th   Yrs 1-2 Swimming Program 
25th   District Swimming 
28th   Rescheduled Foundation                      
              Grandparents Afternoon 
 2:30pm- 3:10pm        
28th   Yr 4 Kitchen Garden 4B & 4C 
 

MARCH 
3rd     Yrs 1-2 Swimming Program 
4th     GRIP Leadership Conference 
6th     Yr 3 Melb Museum Excursion 
7th     Yr 4 Kitchen Garden 4C & 4A 
10th   Labour Day Public Holiday 
11th-12th  Yr 4 Camp Wilkin 
12th-14th  Yr 6 Camp Sovereign Hill 
12th-21st Yrs 3 & 5 NAPLAN 
25th   District Futsal (Girls) 
 

APRIL 
1st     District Futsal (Boys) 
3rd    Foundation Easter Concert 
4th   Whole School Performing Arts      
 Concert (PAC) 

         Last Day of Term 1 
           Early Dismissal - 2:30pm 

Issue 4 

Dear Parents & Guardians 
 
School Council Elections 
Nominations for School Council open Monday 24th February.  
The self-nomination forms are available from the school office and need to be returned 
by 4.00pm Monday 3rd March. It is a self-nominating process therefore you don’t have 
to go out and lobby for people to nominate you. Please see the detailed notice         
regarding the elections in this newsletter for more information. 
 
Teacher Meet and Greet Sessions 
Thank you to all the parents who came in this week to catch up with classroom  
teachers in this valuable information share. If you were unable to attend this week, 
please pick up the phone or email the classroom teacher to touch base. 
 
Year 1/2 Swimming Program 
Information has been going home in regard to our Year 1/2 swimming program at    
Gisborne Aquatic Centre. We are able to offer the $120 program to all Year 1 and 2     
students for free this year. It is a 10 day intensive program from the 24th February until 
the 7th March.  Thank you to all those parents who have consented for their children. A 
reminder for those parents who would like to go and help with swimming to make sure 
you have a current working with children card and have nominated NGPS as the       
volunteer organisation. 
 
Kitchen Garden 
This Friday, 21st February, will see the first session of the Year 4 Kitchen Garden        
program. Thank you to all those parents/carers who have volunteered to help. A      
reminder for those parents who would like to help with Kitchen Garden make sure you 
have a current working with children card and have nominated NGPS as the volunteer 
organisation. 
 
School Uniform 
Can parents please take a moment over the next week to make sure students are in 
correct school uniform and have a SunSmart hat. Parents are also expected to provide 
sunscreen for their children to apply at school.  
 
District Swimming 
Congratulations to all students who made it through to District Swimming. We wish 
you all the best for next Tuesday and hope that you have a fantastic day. 
 
Foundation Grandparent Afternoon 
The Foundation Grandparents open afternoon is on Friday 28th February from 2:30pm - 
3:10pm. We look forward to all of these significant adults joining us for the afternoon. 
 
Shane West 
Principal 
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School Council Elections 

School Council Elections  

All government schools in Victoria have a School Council, a legally formed body that is given the power to set the 

key directions of a school within centrally approved guidelines. A School Council, therefore, is able to directly     

influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students.  

Three possible categories of membership exist - parent, Department of Education & Training employee and         

optional community member category. The term of office for members is usually two years. Half the members 

must retire each year and this creates vacancies at the annual School Council Elections.  

Parents on School Council provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape the direction 

of a school. You don’t need any special experience to be on a School Council. What you do need is an interest in 

your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with others to help shape the school’s future.  

  

This year, 2025, the following vacancies exist:  

  

Parent Member Category - Four (4) Vacancies  

DET Member Category - Three (3) Vacancies 

  

A notice and call for nominations for the above vacant positions has been placed on display in the office area. 

Nomination forms are available from the school office. Interested parents are able to ‘self-nominate’. You have 

until 4:00pm on Monday 3rd March, to get your nominations in to me. If, at this time, I don’t have enough        

nominations I can allow an additional three days for more nominations. If I then have equal, or less, nominations 

than the number of vacancies, these people are elected automatically. If I have more nominations than vacancies, 

a ballot of the school community will be necessary.  

  

If you have an interest in how the school runs, and a desire to take on a more active role, please consider          

nominating. School Council meets about 8 times each year. Meetings are generally on a Tuesday night, starting at 

7:00pm and finishing around 8.30pm.  

  

If you would like to know more, please call the school on 5428 2232.  

  

2025 School Council Election Timeline  

  

Monday 24 February Call for Nominations - collect nomination forms from office  

Monday 3 March Nominations close 4.00pm (extra 3 days from here if required)  

Monday 3 March List of candidates displayed  

Wednesday 5 March Distribute ballot papers on this date if required  

Wednesday 12 March Close of ballot  

Wednesday 12 March Count votes and declare the poll  

Tuesday 18 March First new SC meeting to elect office bearers 
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Mental Health & Wellbeing  
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Chester Chatter 

 
 

With the colder weather this week, Chester’s been spending more time indoors, loving the 
peace and quiet of the Activities Room and the wonderful crafty activities and games that 
take place at lunchtime. While not an Uno player himself, he still loved the company of 
friends and joining in with the relaxing conversations.  Chester was especially excited to 
hear that the playdough comes out in the Tuesday craft activities and is looking  
forward to checking that out next week.  
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Indoor Activities 
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Canteen 
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Canteen 
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Uniform Shop 

Our Uniform Shop is open 
8.30am - 11.30am 

Every Tuesday  
 

Trish Johnstone 

Good afternoon families, 
 
Graduation Jackets 
We have been advised by our supplier that our jackets will be delivered by 28th February. 
 

Grade 6 Short Sleeve Polo Tops 
We have had a small number of size 12 polo shirts returned without gold stripes in the collar. 
Could you please check your size 12 polo shirts and let me know asap if you have been given one of 
these.  They will be replaced. 
 

Backorders 

Huge amounts of uniform have gone out these past three weeks and if you are waiting on 
backorders, please be patient.  Hopefully, it will be delivered next Tuesday. 
 
Thank you for supporting your uniform shop. 
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PE/Sport 
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PE/Sport 
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Visual Arts 
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Community  
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